
 
April 2013 

Monthly Report 

Interlaken Village Board Meeting 
Traffic V&T 

      -31 Traffic Tickets were issued in the Month of April 2013. 
      -24 School speed violations for April more than 77%.  
      - 9 warnings issued for traffic infractions. 
      - 1 Suspended Registration (Misdemeanor) 
      - 1 providing invalid insurance card (Misdemeanor)         
 
Complaints 

17 Complaints for the Month of April 2013 
     - 1 Open burn complaint  
     - 3 Vehicle and traffic complaints 
     - 3 back ground investigation 
     - 1 Check the welfare complaint/ Fraud  
     - 1 soliciting with out a permit 
     - 1 Town Board Security. 
     - 1 Property Dispute/ Domestic Incident 
     - 1 Town Court Security 
     - 1 Domestic 
     - 1 Aggravated Harassment (Village Police line) 
     - 1 Suspicious Incident 
     - 2 Animal complaints 
   

Training 

- On May 31, 2013 I will be attending training at the Law Enforcement Center in 
Romulus, New York. The training is; updates on DWI and Ignition Interlocks the 
trainers will be DA Barry Porsch, ADA Mark Sinkiewicz and Probation Officer 
Deb Rickerson. (see attached training announcement). 

- I have applied to attend a training course in Oneida County; the course is being 
put on by the FBI and NYS DCJS/OPS on June 19th. The training course is for 
Internet Crimes against Children. 

 
Certifications 

- The patrol car Radar Unit was calibrated and is certified for the next six months. 
 



 
Police Car 

- The car is going in to the shop on May 10, 2013 for inspection, tires, oil change 
and testing for the alternator and battery. 

- The patrol cars battery has been going dead while radar unit and radar unit are on 
while the patrol car is parked.  

 
 
Grants 

- I am applying for several grants in the month of May, two are due next week on 
May 15 and one is due on May 22, 2013. I will have more details about these 
grants at the June meeting.  

- I have been working with Liz Finkle from Policeone.com I am in hopes they will 
be able to help us with the up coming grants, she advises that there is no cost for 
them to assist us. If we would like them to write the grants for us there would be a 
cost, She will be advising me how much that would cost us.  

- I am sending off information to Liz Finkle at Policeone.com this week for grants 
or discounts on AED’s and Plate readers. I am in hopes they will find us a large 
discount or a grant to pay for these Items. 

 

Olde Home Days 

- Currently working on the permit from NYS DOT to close the road on June 9, 
2013. I will be driving to Syracuse next week to hand deliver the permit. I am in 
hopes they can approve it in time for the event. 

- Jeff Bond has supplied me with a detailed map where all signs barricades and 
cones need to be placed for Olde Home Days.  

- I spoke with Keith Jay about up Coming Community Action Group meetings; he 
advises that he is not sure when the next meeting will be. He will notify me as 
soon as he has one set up. 

- I have spoke to the Seneca County Highway Dept. they should have most of the 
supplies we need for the event. 

 
Citation 

- The Village Police Department and I received a Citation and letter from 
Assemblyman Philip A. Palmesano for our Stop DWI efforts/arrest last year. (see 
attached). 

 
Cell Phones 



 
- As many of you know Police Officer Jeff Bond still has a cell phone paid for by 

the Village Police Department. The cost of the cell phone is around $60.00 per 
month or $720.00 per year. I believe that Jeff has been a valuable asset to this 
community for many years, and continues to be. I feel as a current Part time 
Police Officer and the former Chief of Police he should still have his cell phone 
for at least the next fiscal year.  His wealth of knowledge is invaluable to me as 
we make this transition that is still in its infancy.  

- I also feel it would be in the best interest for the Village to provide me with a cell 
phone. I have looked through my phone bills and 75% or more of my usage has 
been for Village business.  

 
Video Surveillance for Village Hall and Police Department 

 

- I would like to purchase a camera system for the Village Police Department and 
Village Hall. Along with that purchase I would like to purchase a mobile 
surveillance camera for investigative purposes. I will get prices from several 
vendors and I will advise of the cost. I feel that these tools are valuable not only 
for security reasons but for evidentiary reasons.  

 
 
Police Chief 

 

 

 

Leon E. Anderson 

       

 


